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I. BY THE COMMISSION 

A. Statement, Findings, and Conclusions
1. On January 17, 2018, Atmos Energy Corporation (Atmos or Company) filed a Petition for Variance (Petition) of a specific tariff obligation found on the Company’s Colorado P.U.C. No. 7 Tariff on Sheet No. 27, where Atmos is required to file a System Safety and Integrity Rider (SSIR) true-up report with the Commission on or before February 1, 2018.

2. The Petition requests a delay until March 15, 2018 to file the report regarding 
its 2017 projects.  Atmos states that the Company has attempted to meet the deadline set forth 
in the SSIR tariff but has determined that completing a review of the Company’s annual 
2017 financial information in order to complete the report by February 1, 2018 was not a “realistic goal.”

3. The Petition also states that the request is a variance from the February 1, 2018 filing only.  Atmos explains that the Company has proposed to modify its SSIR tariff to require the annual true-up reports that match final costs with revenues collected and the SSIR Cost Prudency Review to be submitted by March 15 each year during the extension requested in Proceeding No. 17AL-0429G. Atmos states that this proposed modification was not specifically opposed by any intervenor in that rate proceeding.
 Atmos also notes that the Administrative Law Judge in that proceeding found the modification to be reasonable and approved the modification.

4. Atmos states that the requested variance, if granted, will have no impact on customer rates, as any rate change associated with the true-up report will occur via the Advice Letter submitted on November 1, 2018 with rates effective on January 1, 2019.

5. Atmos also seeks a waiver of the Commission’s Notice and Intervention requirements found in Rule 1206(d) of the Rules of Practice and Procedure, 4 Code of Colorado Regulations 723-1.

6. We find good cause to waive any notice and intervention period for the Petition and to grant the Petition.  

7. In light of the additional time Atmos will have to complete the report, we direct the Company to address the effects of the recently enacted Tax Cut and Job Act of 2017 on the determination of the annual SSIR revenue requirements and the corresponding impact on SSIR rates.
II. ORDER

A. The Commission Orders That:

1. The Petition for Waiver of the tariff reporting obligation filed by Atmos Energy Corporation (Atmos or Company) on January 17, 2018, is granted, consistent with the discussion above.
2. Atmos shall file the 2017 System Safety and Integrity Rider true-up report no later than March 15, 2018.
3. The Company’s request for waiver of Rule 1206(d), 4 Code of Colorado Regulations 723-1, is granted.
4. The 20-day period provided for in § 40-6-114, C.R.S., within which to file applications for rehearing, reargument, or reconsideration begins on the first day following the effective date of this Decision.

5. This Decision is effective upon its Mailed Date.

B. ADOPTED IN COMMISSIONERS’ WEEKLY MEETING 
January 24, 2018.
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� The obligation is found in paragraph 2 on Sheet No. 27, where it states “On or before February 1 of each year the Company will file a true-up report with the Commission that will match final costs with revenues collected.”


� Decision No. R18-0014, issued January 8, 2018, Proceeding No. 17AL-0429G, ¶ 91.


� Id.
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